Bill would reduce electricity costs

In response to numerous com-
plaints from constituents, Sens.
John Sackett and Frank Fergu-

"son have introduced legislation
that will help reduce the cost of
electricity to rural consumers
who reside in communities that
are not participating in the pow-
er cost assistance program.

“Basically, our bill seeks to
clarify existing state law to allow
the consumers themselves to pe-
tition the Alaska Power Au-
thority (APA) for utility cost
assistance,” Sackett said today.
“Under current law, only the
owner of a utility may peti-
tion APA for such assistance.
Through this legislation, Sen.
Ferguson and | hope to create a
mechanism “which puts the pe-
tition process and program on a
more equal footing,” Sackett
explained.

Under Senate Bill 376, the
APA must consider a petition
for service from the consumer if
at least 25 percent of a utility
company’s customers sign the
petition and if the utility -in
question is regulated by the
Alaska Public Utilities Com-
mission.

“Once the power authority

determines a petition to be valid
and that the customers are en-
titled to receive power cost as-
sistance, it will pass this finan-
cial assistance on to the utility
which, in tumn, must pass the
savings along to its customer,”
Sackett explained.

“On the whole, Senator Fer-
guson and I believe that this
bill will go a long way toward
easing the burden of high util-
ity costs to rural residents and
bring the rates closer to the
lower rates that exist in other
parts of Alaska.”



